

Association des Acadiens-Métis Souriquois PO Box 335 Lower Wedgeport, N.S. BOW 2BO

Feb 01 2020

Councillor Lucien LeBlanc PO Box 250 Wedgeport, N.S. BOW 3PO

Dear Lucien,

L'Association des Acadiens-Métis Souriquois (AAMS) finds itself in a position of financial restraint for 2020 and again I am asking that AAMS be considered for an operational grant from the Municipality of Argyle. The past grants from the municipality have been extremely helpful in fulfilling our operational needs and goals.

I would like to congratulate all who worked on the thoughtful design towards the new proposed municipal building. The new design is fiscally responsible and will serve as a proud icon in our municipality.

Argyle municipality's consultations with Acadia First Nations, regarding the new building, certainly falls within the scope of government and indigenous reconciliation.

I trust this letter finds you well, in good spirits and fine health.

Sincerely,

Joseph Jacquard AAMS President